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May 14, 2015  

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Housing and Neighborhoods Subcommittee meeting of May 11, 2015 
Topic:  Property Asset Management Optimization, Vacant Property Registry and housing and Neighborhoods improvement issues.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Gulliford, Council Member Jones, Elaine Spencer (Chief Housing & Community Development), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), Caleena Shirley (Housing & Community Development), Bryan Mosier (Regulatory Compliance), Joe Namey (Real Estate), Robert Campbell (Council Auditor Office), Scott McLarty (Housing & Community Development) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 3:04 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made. 

* Paige Johnston informed the members that the foreclosed land registry legislation had been filed and assigned to committees. 
* Elaine Spencer presented the best practices as it relates to land banks. She provided a handout that compared the cities of Cleveland, Flint, Atlanta, and St. Louis. However, she stated that further research had proven that St. Louis was not to be considered for best practices.  She went on to describe the City of Syracuse land bank program to include structure, scope and funding sources. She pointed out that Cleveland’s land bank got its funding start through a Neighborhood Stabilization Program (NSP). Council Member Gulliford asked whether a land bank would be able to use SHIP funds? Elaine Spencer responded yes, as long as the City met the time requirements of the SHIP Program.  Paige Johnston was asked to research the legality of using SHIP funds for the land bank.

* The group discussed structuring of the land bank as it relates to governance.  Council Member Gulliford recommended meeting with Aundra Wallace to discuss structuring of the land bank.
* Council Member Jones asked Elaine Spencer to investigate the historic structure component of land banking (i.e. can you relocate historic structures without losing grant opportunities?) He stated that understanding how historic structures are handled within the land bank is critical. Council Member Gulliford wanted to know the sources of the properties and requested a list be compiled of the entities that received the properties. 
* Paul Tutwiler talked about the issue of lowering property value and the shift of wealth within the Arlington neighborhood.

* Council Member Gulliford reiterated that Aundra Wallace will be invited to the next meeting where the committee will address structuring and governance of a land bank.
* Paige Johnston suggested that Sandra Stockwell and Jim Robinson be invited to discuss the Property Asset Management Optimization (PAMO) program and the benefits it may bring to the land bank discussion.  

The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 3:57 p.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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